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November 16, 2020 

MEMORANDUM TO:  Municipal Chief Administrative Officers and Clerks 

SUBJECT:  Enforcement of Orders under the Reopening Ontario 
Act, 2020   

 

 
As you are aware, municipal by-law officers are designated to enforce provincial orders 
under the Reopening Ontario (A Flexible Response to COVID-19) Act, 2020 (ROA). I 
want to thank you for your sustained efforts in limiting the spread of infection and 
managing the impact of the pandemic on your communities. 
 
Given the recent rise in COVID-19 cases in the province, I am attaching information the 
Ministry of the Solicitor General has shared with Chiefs of Police regarding additional 
amendments to orders made under the ROA, including O. Reg. 263/20 Rules for Areas 
in Stage 2 (“Stage 2 Order”), O. Reg. 364/20 Rules for Areas in Stage 3 (“Stage 3 
Order”), and O. Reg. 363/20 - Stages of Reopening (“Stages of Reopening Order”). 
These will be of help to support any municipal enforcement activities. 
 
Ontario’s municipalities have shown great leadership locally. To further support efforts 
to ensure compliance with public health restrictions and coordinated local enforcement 
of orders, the Ministry of the Solicitor General and the Ministry of Labour, Training and 
Skills Development are working together with ministry enforcement partners and local 
public health units to encourage a proactive approach to awareness, compliance and 
enforcement and collaboration across all enforcement personnel, including police, 
public health officers, municipal by-law officers and other provincial offences officers.  
 
A multi-ministry enforcement team, led by the Ministry of Labour, Training and Skills 
Development, has been developed to support this initiative and their activities will be 
coordinated with local by-law enforcement personnel, police services and other 
enforcement partners. Many of Ontario’s municipalities have shown leadership and 
actively engaged in enforcement and compliance, including of any local by-laws you 
may have enacted. To ensure we are achieving greater successes given the local need, 
you may wish to coordinate enforcement activities with provincial enforcement officers 
and public health officers to achieve greater impact. To identify the lead contact for any 
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potential planned compliance activity in your community, you can e-mail Natasha 
Bartlett at natasha.bartlett@ontario.ca.  
 
I would also encourage you to support the Ministry of the Solicitor General’s efforts to 
collect enforcement data on a weekly basis to help monitor and measure the impact of 
accelerated enforcement and compliance activities province-wide, and in areas 
reporting higher rates of community transmission.  You can find out more on how you 
may contribute to the Ministry of Solicitor General’s weekly data collection efforts by 
contacting Jeanette Gorzkowski or Agata Falkowski at Jeanette.Gorzkowski@ontario.ca 
or Agata.Falkowski@ontario.ca respectively. 
 
Thank you, once again, for your continued efforts to help keep our communities safe 
and healthy.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Kate Manson-Smith 
Deputy Minister, Municipal Affairs and Housing 
 
Enclosure:  

- Correspondence from the Ministry of the Solicitor General to all Chiefs of Police- 
English version. If a French version is desired, please contact 
Richard.Stubbings@ontario.ca.  
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